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July 30, 2015 Writer’s Extension: 206 
 Email: dsciannameo@avgny.com 

Mr. James Ferrara 
President 
MTA Bridges and Tunnels 
347 Madison Avenue 
New York, New York 10017 
 
Re: Motorcycle Access 
 Hugh L. Carey Tunnel (“HLC”) 
__________________________________________________________________________________  

Dear Mr. Ferrara: 

Thank you for your attention in this matter. As per my phone conversation yesterday with Joyce Mulvaney 
from your department, who called me at your direction, we understand that TBTA police have been directed 
to cease diverting motorcycles and scooters from using the Manhattan-bound, two-way tube during the AM 
rush hours. This letter is to confirm we correctly understand that MTA Bridges and Tunnels’ current position 
is that motorcycles do not pose a special hazard, and should be allowed to travel without restriction in the 
two-way tube. 

If our understanding is not correct, please reply with a correction. If we do not receive any reply we will 
regard this matter as settled as we have described above. 

Yours truly, 

Daniel F. Sciannameo, MAI 
President  
 
 
cc:  New York Motorcycle and Scooter Task Force 

American Motorcyclist Association 
Abate NY 

 

 


